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Baltonsborough Parish Council Meeting

Monday 26 October 2009

7.30 pm – Village Hall

M I N U T E S

Present:  
Christine Fox (Chair), Shirley Slade (Vice Chair), Jane Horton, Steve Everitt

 and Martin McDowell 
Apologies:
Kevin Sherrard, Jackie Buckle, Carolyn Young and Linda Stevens (Parish Clerk)



In the absence of the Clerk, it was agreed that Cllr Horton would take notes of the meeting.


Also Cllr Slade agreed to chair the meeting.

	Item
	Details
	Action to be taken by



	182
	Contributions and questions from the public

In attendance were Mark Sorrill and Jackie Truelove.  Ms Truelove had brought a letter from Amanda and Jeremy Wright outlining concerns about the planning application to be discussed and also to discuss her own concerns.  Mark Sorrill was present to speak in support of his own application.
Concerns about the plans included the possibility of added traffic in Lubborn Lane and the access to the site.  Mr Sorrill confirmed that new access has already been requested and that no planning is required.


	

	183

	Planning matters 

Personal and Prejudicial interests – None recorded.
Ref:  2009/1525 Lubborn Lane.  Rebuilding of barn.
This was discussed and was recommended for approval.  It was requested of the applicant that the finished roof should be in keeping with the surroundings and that any tractor movements in the future should be from the Martin Street side.  This was proposed by Cllr McDowell and seconded by Cllr Everitt.  It was carried unanimously.
	

	184
	Items from Councillors
Cllr Fox said that a reply had been made to Point Cloud in respect of the proposed Martin Street development.  This item is to be put on the agenda for the next meeting.


	Clerk

	185

	Playpark

Cllr McDowell reported that he has made safety improvements to some small playpark items and will send photographs to the inspector for approval.
	MM

	186
	Date, time and place of next meeting
Thursday 5 November 2009 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

Meeting closed at 8.10pm

	


These minutes were approved and signed as a true record by the Chairman on 5 November 2009.
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